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Newsletter
October 2013

This month’s Newsletter is kindly sponsored by:

Rudston Parish Council

www.rudston.org.uk

rosemitch@live.com

01723 586475 (Editor)
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Editor’s Piece.

Hello and welcome to this month’s Newsletter.
A warm welcome also to any new residents to the village.

As usual plenty of things happening in the village this
month. The Harvest Festival is on the 3rd October after
the service in church a meal will be served in the village
hall ,a good way of meeting old and new friends. On the
9th October is Bridge Day in the village hall, starting from
10.30am  more details can be seen on page 7

The Heritage Project is  holding a meeting again on the
29th October in the Village Hall  interest is being shown in
regard to the WW2  sites here such as, POW camp,
bomb crater , hospital and tank services. If anyone has
any memories or information of this please get in touch
with the members, look on page 11 for more details.

Springdale Farm in Rudston is holding a bonfire on the
9th November, have a look on page 14 for more info.

Gratefully we are having a lovely warm autumn, I think we
deserve the summer and the autumn weather  as winter
last year seemed to carry on forever.

Have a happy October

Rosie Mitchinson   (Editor)
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IMPORTANT  NOTICE
EDITOR  OF  THE  VILLAGE  NEWSLETTER

As reported last month Rosie is to resign as editor of the
newsletter, she has agreed to continue as editor until the
December/January edition.  This does mean that if no one
volunteers to take over from her the newsletter will discon-
tinue to be produced from this date.
This will be a decision taken with regret as the newsletter is
a great asset to the village and enjoyed by most of the resi-
dents.
If you are interested in this position please contact Shirley
Clark, Dunmilkin, Eastgate, Rudston.  01262 420225.

RUDSTON  VILLAGE  HALL
We would like to thank the few people who supported the
village fun day and do hope they enjoyed the day.
As the event was so badly supported it has been decided
there will not be a similar event in the future.

Hazel Connor would like to thank everyone who at-
tended and gave generously to the Macmillan Cancer
Care coffee morning on the 27th September .Thank
you also to the many donations received.  The money
raised was £400
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Letter from Eric Turner from White Cottage Rudston

After 17 happy years living in Rudston Eric is moving home and down-
sizing to a one bed flat in Middleton Court in Bridlington. No firm date as
yet but expected to be about the end of the month. It has all happened
very rapidly with the buyers anxious to take possession and me search-
ing for somewhere to live. Then the start to dispose of a lot of furniture
and masses of other items as well as packing up boxes to be ready for
the day. Unfortunately the consequence of all this is that I am unable to
continue with the Samaritan's Purse Shoe Boxes for the deprived chil-
dren in far off countries and so I would earnestly appeal for someone to
take it on. Over the years Doreen and I have enjoyed doing it. The re-
ward has been to hear the playback from the army of volunteers that
have delivered the boxes direct to the children. Its is not difficult and I will
be pleased to guide you through it. In a way it is sad to leave Rudston
but needs must as old age and physical disabilities have called time to
go. But I shall keep in touch with the village and friends. You will find the
new residents of White Cottage, Mr and Mrs Christopher Shanks very
nice people. Eric Turner

Due to Eric leaving the village Eric is appealing
for someone to take the Samaritan’s Purse
Christmas Box Appeal on.  Please get in
touch with either myself Rosie Mitchinson
(Editor) or Shirley Clark Tel 420225 and in turn
Eric will run through what will need to be done.
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WORD SEARCH

B M S I G G L E S T H O R N E B
F U I E P R O H T Y A D I R F E
L N R B E K V L E Y Y B R I S V
E O P T N I R S L E D T V N M E
M R E S O L P K I R B Y W I L R
I T M G T N U N D E R D A L E L
N W L P R W L I B A I B R T L E
G I O L U I T S V T H O R N P Y
L L H M B C C A E D T O N G B A
K B N W S K I W V S P L G M I T
B E R A E I B A I N T O N G B A
K R U R D V S U W D M R A W I L
D F B C N R E B L I W S W O A D
K O N U A N S L E D M O T E B A
T S U I R S L E D M E R E O N K
P S N S B R P L O V D T W W R L

WETWANG                                            SLEDMERE
BURTON FLEMING                               BEVERLEY
KILNWICK                                            BAINTON
FRIDAYTHORPE                                   KIRBY UNDERDALE
NUNBURN HOLME                              WILBERFOSS
BRANDESBURTON
S - - - - - - - - - - - -

Missing word September   DALMATIAN
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ALL SAINTS CHURCH SOCIAL COMMITTEE.

THANK YOU to everyone who helped in any way with
the Flower Festival and to those who gave donations
and raffle prizes and items for the stall. The grand total
raised for Church Funds to date is £2,150.45. It was a
very enjoyable few days starting with the pre-view
evening which was well attended. During the week-
end and Monday we had a steady trickle and at peak
times a flow of visitors to see the floral exhibits depict-
ing" Hymns Ancient and Modern".
The children who came were excited to find a caterpil-
lar & a ladybird made from flowers and lots of other
creatures hidden in the arrangements. Angels were
difficult to count as well as sheep, Knights rode to win
spurs, Christmas ,Easter and Harvest made out of
season appearances. Anchors and a cobble were on
display as well as everything imaginable bright and
beautiful including the essential water of life & topiary
trees! A channel of peace extended down the aisle as
visitors travelled one more step leading to the South-
ern and Northern Hemispheres extending to the
Southern Seas and Jerusalem (which had a new
choir). The black and white gave way to the colours of
the rainbow lit by oil in lamps and we all exclaimed"
this is Amazing , Lord, How Great Thou Art. Thank
You for feeding us with the bread of Heaven."
I hope you can recognise the hymns we portrayed in
the above.
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ALL SAINTS CHURCH CONTINUES..........

Thanks to those who offered to help with winding the Church
Clock. A training session is in the pipeline and I will contact you

regarding this after the next P.C.C. meeting.

HARVEST SUPPER ON THURSDAY 3RD OCTO-
BER IN RUDSTON VILLAGE HALL AFTER THE
HARVEST FESTIVAL WHICH IS IN CHURCH AT
6.30.P.M. EVERYONE VERY WELCOME.
Tickets for the supper are £3.50 for adults and £1
for children available from Jean Corner 420622.

We are holding a Bridge Day on Wednesday 9th Octo-
ber in the Village Hall starting at 10.30 am If you play
Bridge you need a table of 4 to play and it is £40 per
table (£10 each) which includes coffee and Lunch.
Contact Jenny Herring 420720 or Wendy Proctor on
420602 for more information or to book a table.

Wendy has offered to hold a coffee morning in Advent
at her home, Romano, Kilham Road . Provisionally
booked for Friday 6th December. Tickets will be £2.50
each to include Coffee or tea and mince pies. There
will be an Anything stall- cakes ,preserves, gifts etc.
Raffle and Games. Please claim the date in your diary.

Thank you for your continuing support. June Sellers (
Social secretary)
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The time between Summer parish council meetings may have been
the “quieter period”, but there were still plenty of items to discuss on
the 4th September, when we had our longest session for a while.

 There has been no response from Westminster to our letter to Eric
Pickles,  and nothing further to report on Thornholme.  There was just
a relatively minor alteration at Denby House, where they had to apply
for a re-positioning of one of the two turbines when it was discovered
that it would be too near an underground pipeline.  That has now
been passed, so the second one should be appearing on the horizon
any time soon.

On the internet there seem to be petitions continuously for various
causes, and some could even be “worthy”!  The one you will have
been asked to sign by your nearest parish council member we hope
is at least that.  With grand schemes costing millions taking place in
London all the time (mostly involving sporting events or new rail-
ways!) you can understand government priorities, but we don’t want
them to forget more modest rural needs.  We want our “Fair Share”,
preferably without having to fight to get it.

Concern was again expressed over the Village Hall.  There may be
something elsewhere in the newsletter about that, but briefly please
try and support the events taking place there.  Even when the Bosville
is finally up and running again, it is one of the few “village assets” left.

However, before we get too gloomy, the parish council is always open
to new ideas which come its way.  One of the latest is an “Activities
for Older Folk” initiative.  Basically, it would be a sort of weekly “fun
and games” period for seniors.  Though, one of the activities recom-
mended was Indoor Bowls, which we already have of course.  Any-
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way, one of our members is looking into the possibility of a trial period
for Rudston.  “Watch this space” as the saying goes.

The audit of accounts has at last been completed, and in a change to
previous procedures a photocopy of the main part of the return is
(was?) displayed on the Long Street notice board.  Anyone wishing to
see the full document can apply to myself and I can make individual
arrangements.  A charge is applicable and the viewing period will end
on 11th October.

For  those interested in local history, a new book is published this
month called “East Yorkshire Village Visits” by Martin Limon, which
includes Rudston.  Apparently, it is a sequel to “The Villages of East
Yorkshire” published two years ago by the same author.  In the recent
past we would simply have asked in Sokells (Driffield) or Garlands
(Bridlington) for these things, but now it is: www.amazon.co.uk .

There is not so long until the next parish council meeting, which is to
be on 16th October.

Phillip Crossland
(Please note that any opinions expressed in this column are not nec-
essarily those of the Parish Council)



10

BEETLE  AND  BINGO  EVENING

FRIDAY  22ND NOVEMBER  2013

RUDSTON  VILLAGE  HALL

7PM.

Please come along with family and
friends to enjoy an evening of fun and
friendship.

All proceeds for the upkeep of the village hall.
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Heritage Project News

Plans continue to tick along well. The big discussion this
month has been where the LED lights will go in the 3D
model. We had more things of interest than the 16 buttons
available!.
Some of the buttons will identify World War 2 sites of inter-
est: the WW2  POW camp, Bomb crater, hospital and tank
services. If anyone has any information at all on Rudston in
WW2 (old photo's, family history, social history etc) please
let us know (Neil, Chris, Fiona or Glyn). We could put it on
the web site and also add it to the information we already
have to give us a better picture of Rudston in WW2.
The Rudston Local History Group will continue its meetings
in the village hall at 7pm and the programme for the rest of
the year is:

Tuesday 29 October: Rudston Independent Order of Shep-
herds, plus other local Friendly Societies
Thursday 28 November: “The Wold Rangers” An early
group of local itinerants
Tuesday 17 December: Informal Christmas evening for
members contributions.
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NORTH WOLDS LIONS

PRESENT- FARM YARD BINGO

AT RUDSTON VILLAGE HALL ON TUES-
DAY 15TH OCTOBER AT 7.30.P.M.

ADMISSION - £1.50 TO INCLUDE
2 TICKET BOOKS AND YOU CAN
BUY MORE.
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EVERYONE WELCOME

 Any donations for fireworks  would be gratefully
received, if we could have them no later than the
18th October please. Donations can be brought up
to Hynd House Springdale Farm. Telephone 420865
or left with Steve Ward or Charlie Richardson

LOOK FORWARD TO SEEING YOU THERE
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Vicar: Rev Glyn Owen (01262) 420313
Reader: Mr John Walker (01262) 603170

Rudston with Boynton, Carnaby and Kilham

Church News and events

  3rd    6.30pm  Harvest Festival & Supper
  6th        9.30am   Holy Communion + Trailblazers
13th      9.30am  Morning Prayer
20th        9.30am  Holy Communion + Trailblazers
27th     10.00am  Carnaby: Joint Benefices Holy Com-
munion

There is a service of Holy Communion each Wednesday Morning at
10.30am followed by coffee

Our Harvest Festival is on Thursday 3rd October at 6.30pm. This will
be followed by supper in the Village Hall

Dear Friends,
The nights are drawing in, the evenings are getting cooler and things
are picking up in the church events calendar. The Harvest Festival sea-
son is underway, where we celebrate God’s provision and give thanks.
Because of the flower festival in September it feels like we have had
an early and extended harvest festival and the church has been won-
derfully decorated for over a month. A regularly used phrase in har-
vest and other church services  is  'All things come from you and of
your own do we give you'. It's roots are in scripture going back 3000
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years and it speaks of a timeless truth; that all we have, create and pro-
duce arise because of what we were freely given in the first place.
Another thing to be hugely thankful for is the unusually high number
of baptism services I've done this year. I'm nudging 20 which is more
than double what we've had in the past years. I know that the Church
of England nationally has seen a rise in the number of baptisms but
what's happening around Rudston and the East Riding?
Every blessing,  Glyn

DIARY OF FORTHCOMING EVENTS
3rd October     Harvest Festival   Village Hall
9th October     Bridge Day   Village Hall
15th October   Bingo  North Wolds  Lion Club  Rudston Village
Hall 7.30pm
9th November Springdale Fm Bonfire

Rudston Youth Club
The Youth Club has now restarted for the winter
months. Any young person aged 13 or more are most
welcome to join us on Tuesdays between 7pm and
9pm in the village hall. We have a range of activities
coming up including a Chinese night, a Roller Disco
night and swimming at the Leisure World. There will
also be a Carol singing in December around the vil-
lage. We look forward to seeing you. Contacts: Sarah
07545108018, Jean 07979341018, Sam 07746630682
Pat 07731485926, Angie 07857487450
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Apricot upside down cake

Ingredients
100g butter
12 apricots, halved and pitted, or 1kg tinned apricots in juice
90g soft light-brown sugar
1 tsp natural vanilla extract
125g plain flour
2 tsp  baking powder
1 tsp ground cinnamon
115g caster sugar
130ml soured cream

crème fraîche or whipped cream, to serve

Method
1. Preheat the oven to 200°C/400°F/gas mark 6. Cut 75g of the
butter into small pieces and set aside. If you are using tinned
apricots, drain them well and pat dry with kitchen paper.

2. In a 24cm (9½in) ovenproof frying-pan, melt the rest of the
butter with the brown sugar and vanilla. Cook for one minute,
stirring to dissolve the sugar. Remove from the heat and ar-
range the apricots, cut-side down  in the pan.
3. Sift the flour, baking powder and cinnamon together into a
bowl and stir in the caster sugar. Add the butter pieces and rub
in with the fingertips until the mixture resembles breadcrumbs.
Add the soured cream, stirring to combine. Spoon the mixture
over the apricots and bake for 30 minutes until golden.

4. Remove the tart from the oven and immediately invert it care-
fully on to a serving platter. Cut into slices and serve topped
with a dollop of crème fraîche or whipped cream

A similar sized dish can be used instead of the ovenproof frying
pan
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Rudston Newsletter Account at 31August 2013

Balance at 01 September 12        671.26

Receipts

Advertising                                      10.00
Sponsorship                                  250.00
Extra copies of newsletter             100.00
Donations                                        56.70

Payments

Paper and toner                                                            233.43
Balance at Bank at 31 August 13                                 854.53

1,087.96 1,087.96

At 31 August 2013
Bank Reconciliation Statement

Balance per bank statement 854.53

The bank statement  at 31st August 13 includes £282.62 bal-
ance of Centrico grant left after buying the new printer. This is
to be held for when any equipment needs replacing.
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Articles and letters to: Rosie Mitchinson c/o Dunmilkin Eastgate
Rudston
 Tel: 01723 586475 - Email: rosemitch@live.com

Telephone numbers, postal addresses and Email addresses printed in the
Rudston Newsletter are in the public domain as the publication may be read
by people from outside the village, either in its paper form or viewed on the
website.

Contributors Please Note - Deadline for articles, letters or notices for
the November Newsletter is 7:30 pm  22nd October Any received after
this time may be omitted but included in the next issue if appropriate.
The above does not apply to bereavement notices and messages, which will
be included if at all possible.

Rudston Womens Institute

25 members attended our September meeting. President Jenny
Herring, welcomed everyone and a warm welcome was given to
our new member, Shirley Sutton.

Jenny then introduced our speaker for the evening, Jean Scott.
Jean spoke to us about the history of the Corn Dolly and gave
us a fascinating demonstration on how to make different things
from the corn and the ears of the corn. Jean passed around
some of her work and let members have a go at the different
methods of intertwining the corn. Margaret Reed gave a vote of
thanks. Jean judged our monthly competition which was a
“harvest theme”   Our Luncheon Club was held at the Honey
Pot.

The next meeting is or Annual Meeting which is on 1st October

If you would like to join our W.I. Please contact Jenny Herring
on 01262 420720
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Trade directory

Clare Stephenson Pet care - 420659   or Mobile 07962143697

Stephen Cooper - Joinery & uPVC improvements - 420811 or  07590206629

Steve Mitchinson Plumbing & Heating 07941645532

Lister Windows - PVCu Specialist in Windows, Doors & Conservatories - 609991

B B Electrical - Electrical repairs, inspecting etc. 678354 or 07809 458760

Stephen Ward Deep tissue sports, and remedial massage 07855951857

Neil Jenkinson   Plumber  420839 or 07856291737

Useful Phone Numbers - Local Services

MediBus 01482 395533 - E-mail: richard.willis@eastriding.gov.uk
Library van every other Monday  Eastgate and Long Street, around 12.00
East Riding of Yorkshire Council  - Customer Services Centres:-
Bridlington: Town Hall, Quay Road, YO16 4LP
Tel: 01262 422500, Fax: 01262 422509
Driffield: Council Offices, West Garth, YO25 6TP
Tel: 01377 255556, Fax: 01377 253655
James Cole - Milkman, delivers daily - 01262 609486
Chris Rudd - Wet fish, Wed. around 9 am - 605489, Mobile 07798 652675
Wells Butchery and Farm Foods - Tuesday & Friday - 470236

Advertising

Business advertising is charged at the following rates:-

1/4 Page £2.50 per issue.
1/2 Page £5.00 per issue.
Full Page £10 per issue.

Contact the editor to discuss your requirements.

Please make cheques payable to - Rudston Newsletter.

Treasurer: Shirley Harland


